
 

 

 

 
 RÉPUBLIQUE FRANCAISE  

_____________________________________________________  

MAIRIE DE CHERONNAC  
____________________  

MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING  

Held 12
th

 July 2018 at 20 h 30  
Reading of the previous deliberations.  

The Maire presented to the municipal council the table of Repartition of the National Funds of 

perequation of intercommunal and communal resources (FPIC). The commune will have to pay a 

total of 5865 €. 

The Maire reminded the municipal council that it would be necessary to consider a revision of the 

rents for the communal properties as from 1st July. An increase in line with the rent rise indicator 

would be 1,05 %. The municipal council decided unanimously not to apply this increase but 

instead to limit this increase to 2 €, given the rise in the cost of living, the economic situation and 

the Government’s decision concerning APL. 

The council agrees to purchase 2 road signs indicating the place name « Les Sept Châtains ».   
Work is to be undertaken by the community of communes on a lane at Montoume to prevent the 

overflow of water from this lane crossing the D90. 

The municipal council agrees to the choice of a wooden building to house the future pellet burning 

boiler together with the silo. This building will be situated in the préau behind the Mairie. A request 

for the Permis de Construire will be made at the end of July. 

Following the request by an individual who wishes to acquire a plot of land on the communal ground 

situated on the St Mathieu road, to install a meat cutting workshop for meat sales, the municipal 

council agrees a sale price of 1€ per m². 

The safety railings in front of the church are to be installed. The shutters at the Presbytery will be 

put in place in September. 

The church bell will be taken down on Monday 30th July from 11am onwards and will be re-hung 

on Monday and Tuesday 8th and 9th October. 

The new oven has been installed in the village hall.  

A quantity of Compomaq will be purchased by the commune in order to repair the holes in the 

Chemin neuf. 

The Marché Festif will take place in Chéronnac on 31st August 2018 at the Place de la Source. 
 

 

 

Chéronnac, 12th July 2018.  

The Maire 


